Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association 
Board Meeting

Eagle Bend Clubhouse

March 29, 2005  9:00 AM
Board Members present were Dennis Yarbrough, Stella Rice, Marge Hoene and Patti Rice.  Also in attendance were Ed Jasmin, chair of the Architectural Committee, Tom Ask of the Common Areas Committee, Jessica Saylor, Business Manager and homeowners Dave & Darleen Hilde, Pete Rice, John Kluding, Dan Mitchell, Gene Taylor and Merv & Dorothy Nagy.  
1. President Dennis Yarbrough called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.
2. The minutes of the Board of Directors meeting of February 15, 2005 were reviewed.  The minutes were approved with all Board members in favor.  

3. Treasurers Report – a balance sheet as of March 28, 2005 was presented.  The checking account has a balance of $2,526.50. The repurchase savings account has a balance of        $35,679.49 before payment of March bills.  The architectural account has a balance of $28,143.42.  Certificate of Deposit #9000920 (chipseal reserve) has a balance of $5,178.90.  Certificate of Deposit #9000974 (chipseal reserve) has a balance of $4,414.55. Certificate of Deposit #9001005 (chip seal reserve) has a balance of $3,533.19.  Certificate of Deposit #9001006 (landscape reserve) has a balance of $4,037.92.  The Financial Report was approved with all Board members in favor.    
BUSINESS

4. Common Area Development Committee – Tom Ask addressed the Board on behalf of the golf course.  Tom stated that his primary purpose in serving on the Common Areas Committee is to assist the Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association in working with the golf course toward the betterment of the community as a whole and that he is held accountable by the golf course for the relationship between the two entities and the projects that are completed.  Tom stated that he was instructed to help as he saw fit keeping in mind the best interest of the HOA and Golf Course.  The contribution of the Golf Course is significant and he feels that he has been misled and he has therefore misled Golf Northwest.  Tom feels that the Golf Course should be consulted as to what projects they felt were a priority. The Golf Course would like to see the following three areas as a priority for improvement:  1) road right of ways 2) a marquee at the North entrance to Golden Bear and 3) fences and mess cleaned up along Holt Drive. 
Much discussion followed regarding the various aspect of common area development necessary at Eagle Bend North.  Stella Rice pointed out that we have been working on a plan for an extended period of time and don’t seem to be moving ahead.  Pete Rice expressed the desire for the Board to raise the dues 20% annually as allowed for in the DCCR’s in order to aid in funding some of these projects.  John Kluding noted the amount spent on fertilizer and seed for the Cougar Loop recreation area and why that has since been removed and prepped for grass and irrigation.  Pete Rice responded that it was known that installation of water lines for servicing an irrigation system had been approved by the Board and was therefore implied that the dirt work would need to be done before the system was put in.  Dave Hilde and other homeowners from the Cougar Loop area expressed their desire to have the recreation area finished as it is now posing a significant dust problem. 
Marge Hoene asked the Board for the opportunity for the Common Area Committee to regroup and with the assistance of the Board through established guidelines devise a long term plan for the entire Eagle Bend North community common area development. A motion was made to return the up to $10,000 appropriated from the roads chip seal reserve for sod at the recreation area in the prior meeting to the road reserve as sod had been determined not practical application after discussions with Tom Ask following the February Board meeting.  Two members were in favor and two were opposed.  The motion was tabled due to lack of a majority vote. 
Dennis Yarbrough thanked Tom Ask for all of his help and work that has been done with the help of the Golf Course who has been a very good neighbor to Eagle Bend North. Dennis also expressed sincere apologies on behalf of the Board of Directors for any misunderstanding and committed to Tom to work closely with the Golf Course on all projects.

5. Architectural Committee Report – Chair, Ed Jasmin reported on the projects currently underway in Eagle Bend North.  Ed asked the Board for clarification as to who constitutes neighbors in regards to allowing neighbors of new construction projects to sit in on the review meeting.  The Board determined that neighbors consist of those properties directly adjacent to or across the street from the proposed project.  Jessica will arrange the meetings between the Architectural Committee, the owners, builders and the neighbors.  The meetings will be held at the Eagle Bend Clubhouse private dining room.  The Board also noted for the record that the plans for new construction are always available for anyone who would like to review them.
6. Funding for Mowing Undeveloped Lots - Five years ago in 2000, the home and lot owners of Eagle Bend North approved a resolution to amend the Covenants, Conditions & Restrictions by making the following addition:  “Assessments may be used to mow undeveloped lots within the association.  Expenditures for this mowing may be a budgeted item and expended from the general assessments, without the necessity of seeking any contribution from any undeveloped lot or lots and without the necessity of enforcing article nine, section14”.  An amendment or addition to the DCCR’s requires a 2/3’s majority vote of the 119 lots.  This proposal passed with a vote of 82 for and 10 against.  In 2005, we expect to spend about $3,000 or less than 10% of our annual budget on mowing the 49 undeveloped lots.  Owners of undeveloped lots will provide nearly $15,000 or 40% of our revenue for this year’s budget.  This procedure has worked well in minimizing the administration of an alternative procedure which had each lot owner paying separately for lot mowing during the year in addition to paying the annual assessment.   Any change to this procedure would require the 2/3’s majority vote of all lot owners in accord with the CCR amendment procedures.

7. Townhouse Association Update – Gene Taylor was present at the meeting representing the townhome owners.  We have sent out a second request to owners we have not received ballots back from. We need 20 ballots to effect the new DCCR’s and formal organization of the townhome association and we currently have 9 responses.  We will continue to work toward getting all owners to respond.

8. Second Quarter Meeting Dates – our regularly scheduled Tuesday conflict with the availability of the private dining room as a meeting facility therefore our meetings have been changed to Thursday’s.  The schedule is as follows:

Thursday April 28, 2005  9:00 AM

Thursday May 26, 2005  9:00 AM

Thursday June 30, 2005  9:00 AM

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:20 AM.

Respectfully submitted, Jessica E. Saylor
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